
Notice of Application to vary a premises licence under the 
Gambling Act 2005 

 
Grosvenor Casinos Ltd has made an application to Bolton Council 
to vary a premises licence for: 

 
Grosvenor G Casino, Ormrod Street, Bolton, BL3 5DJ  

The details of the application are as follows: 

This application to vary the premises licence is submitted under 
s187 of the Gambling Act 2005 and is to convert the premises into 
an extended converted casino premises pursuant to paragraph A1 
of Part 5 of Schedule 1 of The Gambling Act 2005 (Mandatory and 
Default Conditions) (England and Wales) Regulations 2007 (as 
amended by s4(3) of The Casinos (Gaming Machines and 
Mandatory Conditions) Regulations 2025).  
 
Furthermore, the premises licence plan is to be varied to comply 
with paragraph 2 (b) and 4 of Regulation 7 of the Gambling Act 
2005 (Premises Licences and Provisional Statements) Regulations 
2007 (as amended by The Gambling Act 2005 (Premises Licences 
and Provisional Statements) (Amendment) (England and Wales) 
Regulations 2025).  
 
There are no physical changes to the premises other than the 
machine and table layouts. 
 
The application can be viewed at Bolton Council Licensing Team, 
Town Hall, Bolton, BL1 1RU between the hours of 9.00 a.m. and 
4.30 p.m. on Monday to Friday inclusive. If you wish to inspect 
this application please contact the Licensing Team at 
licensing.unit@bolton.gov.uk 

Any representations to the Council regarding the application to 
be made during the period of 28 consecutive days starting with 
the day after the application was lodged with the Council. The 
last day for representations to be made is 28th August 2025. All 
representations must be made in writing and sent to the 
Licensing Team in writing or via email. 

mailto:licensing.unit@bolton.gov.uk


It is an offence to knowingly or recklessly make a false 
statement in connection with an application. On summary 
conviction, the maximum penalty for such an offence is an 
unlimited fine. 


